

Meeting of November 4, 2010

50-50 : Jim Taylor Pledge : Nancy Kline

Prayer : Rhonda Werner-Schultz

Next week's speaker:

President Jamie Chapogas: opened the meeting at 7:30AM.

Kudos to Audrey Ballantyne for a fun evening of good music and dancing. Music provided by SOLID GOLD. Judy Swan took photographs of the evening.

President Jamie announced that the next Rotary Family event will be at the Lyric Theater on January 15th. The evening will be "Theatre Orchestra of Florida presents An Evening with "Tony" & "Oscar" Fifteen dollars of the ticket price will come back to the Stuart-Sunrise Rotary Club. An easy and enjoyable way to earn money for the club.

Vic Simonsen announced that the next Rotary clean up of Mapp Road will take place the morning of November 13thy. 8:00AM at TD Bank.

Brenda Gerdes: reminded committee members that there will be a working meeting that same day at 10:00AM at her home located at 450 SE Naranja Avenue off of Prima Vista. You can Google the address for a map.

Mary Jo Horton: announced that the club earned \$950.00 for working the election that took place earlier this week. Many thanks to those volunteers that were sequestered for the day.

Audrey Ballantyne mentioned that the next date for the Stuart Community High School round table will be November 9th. Decembers date is 12-14.

Gene VanCuren spoke about this month being Rotary Foundation Month. The link to find out more about this is at: http://www.rotary.org/en/AboutUs/TheRotaryFoundation/Pages/ridefault.aspx

The Whittington's announced a holiday shopping event will be hosted by Sue and Tom at the Martin County Chapter of the Red Cross this Monday, November 8th from 11:00AM to 2:00PM. The address is 2750 South Kanner Highway (across from martin County High)

John Gonzalez: assumed his sergeant-at-arms duty and levied sad, happy, sports dollars.

Guest Speaker: President Jamie introduced Nancy Kline, Superintendent of the Martin County School District. The districts mission statement and additional information can be found at: http://www.sbmc.org/schoolboard/mission.php

Mrs. Kline gave an overview of the districts programs and goals.

Some of the accomplishments this year were:
Earned an "A" grade for the 9th consecutive year
2010 SAT and ACT scores above state and national averages.
Launched the Bring It 180 Attendance Program
Expanded outreach efforts to encourage families to apply for Free and Reduced Meals program.

50-50: Winner this week is Ken Furcon for \$32.00.

Schedule:

November 14 - Adopt A Road Clean-Up

November 25 - Thanksgiving- no meeting